
 

COMMISSIONERS PROCEEDINGS   

October 26, 2020 

 

The Jewell County Commissioners met October 26, 2020 at 8:30 a.m. Commissioners Mark Fleming, Steve 

Greene and Keith Roe were present. Carla J Waugh, County Clerk was present for the meeting.  

 

The following were present for office head meeting: Travis Garst, Solid Waste Director; Nora Rhoades, District 

Extension Director; Chris Petet, Custodian; Amanda Davis, Register of Deeds; Kevin Peroutek, Noxious Weed 

Director, Emergency Preparedness Director and 911 Coordinator; Nancy Marihugh, Health Administrator; and 

Carla J Waugh, County Clerk. Those absent: Don Jacobs, Sheriff; Anna Porter, County Appraiser; Shannon 

Meier, Ambulance Director; Brenda Eakins, Treasurer and Joel Elkins, General Superintendent.  

 

Travis Garst reported that they hauled out two loads of recycled materials. He reported that a motion sensor 

camera was installed at the landfill.  

 

Nora Rhoades said they are working on protocols. She said the 2021 Jewell County Fair is set for July 8th through 

11th. Nora Rhoades said the District extended the internet into their kitchen area for business meetings. 

 

Chris Petet said the boilers have been inspected and ready for use. The inspector will be here to perform the 

annual check on the back flow this week.  

 

Nancy Marihugh said they completed 4 flu clinics and have provided 350 flu shots. She reported that Jewell 

County has a total of 29 confirmed Covid-19 cases with one hospitalized, 3 active and 25 recovered. Nancy 

Marihugh said that Pawnee Mental Health installed the Tele Health equipment. She advised that the School Board 

has a special meeting today at 10:00 a.m. to review the mask policy.  

 

Carla Waugh reported that 134 voters have early voted in office with 282 mail ballots requested and 157 have 

been returned. She asked that the courthouse parking lot be open for voters on November 3rd. Carla Waugh said 

she submitted the KCAMP insurance questionnaire renewal. She said she is waiting on tax levies from other 

counties to complete the tax checklist and to build tax statements for the Treasurer.  

 

Kevin Peroutek said the LEPC meeting was last week with the demonstration for the message boards. 

 

Steve Greene said he attended the Detention Center meeting.  

 

Keith Roe said he attended the LEPC meeting. He also attended the virtual KAC Annual meeting, KWORCC 

meeting, and the JCAB meeting.  

 

Mark Fleming said he attended the LEPC meeting. He will attend the Regional Planning Commission meeting 

this week. Mark Fleming said he continues to work on grants. He plans to attend a meeting with Jerry Moran this 

week.    

 

The minutes of the October 19, 2020 County Commissioners meeting were approved. 

 

Joel Elkins, General Superintendent, reported on routine maintenance.  

 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:15 a.m. 

 

__________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Keith Roe, Member       Mark Fleming, Chairman  

 

___________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Carla J. Waugh, County Clerk    Steve Greene, Member 


